
LICENSING COMMITTEE INFORMATION SHEET  

04 DECEMBER 2024 

 

TYPE OF APPLICATION: Street Knowledge Test Exemption  

APPLICANT: Michael Lionel McGarthland 

 

INFORMATION NOTE 

Mr McGarthland is applying for an exemption from having to pass the street 
knowledge test as required by current licensing policy. 
 
Mr McGarthland’s reasoning for requesting the exemption is attached. 
 
Licensing can confirm that no application form or medical certificate was ever 
received from Mr McGarthland who had previously held a Taxi Driver licence from 
before the year 2000 to 31/12/2023. 

 

DESCRIPTION  

Exemption from Street Knowledge Test 

 

CONSULTEES 

N/A 

 

OBJECTIONS/REPRESENTATIONS  

N/A 

  

COMMITTEE GUIDELINES/POLICY 

All applicants for the grant of a Taxi Driver Licence must have passed the street 
knowledge test within the last 6 months 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

I would like to request permission to be exempt from having to pass the street knowledge 
test as I have been a taxi driver in Aberdeen for 28 years. 
I passed the medical last year and paid my fee but due to an error on my part, I think the 
application form was submitted to the wrong email address. 
If approved, I will undertake a new medical and send the new medical certificate with the 
new application form to you. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your help to resolve this issue and if 
further information is required, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Michael McGarthland. 
 


